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August 22, 2022               8157-2800-32640-02 
 
Nadia Monaghan 
Senior Water Development Engineer 
Ovintiv Canada ULC 
500 Centre Street SE, PO Box 2850 
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2S5 
 
Dear Ms. Monaghan: 
 
RE: PRODUCED WATER DISPOSAL SPECIAL PROJECT CANCELLATION 
 OVV TOWER 13-8-81-17 (WA# 27431) 
  TOWER LAKE FIELD – CADOMIN FORMATION     
 
The subject well was drilled in 2011 and remained unused until 2018 when it was completed in 
the Cadomin formation for the purpose of disposal. The well was approved for an extended 
injectivity test on December 14th, 2018, and was approved for continuous disposal on July 17th, 
2019, however the well has never been used for disposal. On August 18th, 2022, Ovintiv 
Canada ULC indicated to the Commission via email communication that they have no plans for 
future disposal and had no concerns with cancellation of the disposal approval. 
 
Pursuant to the Oil and Gas Activities Act (OGAA) section 75(2)(b), the Commission may 
cancel, suspend or amend a designation (iii) if the Commission considers that the designation is 
spent, or (iv) if the Commission considers that the designation is no longer appropriate, 
including, without limitation, for reasons of (a) public safety, (b) protection of the environment, or 
(c) conservation of petroleum and natural gas resources.  
 
The Special Project Approval 18-02-011 for the Tower Lake field, Cadomin formation well OVV 
Tower 13-8-81-17 (WA 27431) is hereby cancelled under section 75(2)(b) of OGAA. In 
accordance with Section 75(2)(b)(iii), the Commission considers that the designation is spent. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Logan Gray at (250) 419-4465 or the 
undersigned at (250) 419-4430.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
____________________________ 
Ron Stefik, P.L.Eng. 
Supervisor, Reservoir Engineering 
Oil and Gas Commission  


